
Speaker for March Meeting: 

Damon Saunders 
 

Damon Saunders with Florida Fish & 
Wildlife will speak to us about boater 

safety, dive flag rules, fishing and lob-

stering  rules and other regulations that 

may effect us as Scuba Divers.  

New AOW 

Diver: 

Vicky 

Spang! 
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Meeting Location  
The Broken Barrel Tavern  

at 4700 Babcock Street NE  

Palm Bay, Florida 32905  
WWW.BROKENBARRELTAVE RN.COM 

EVERY  MEETING  W E GIVE  AWAY  GREAT  DOOR  PRIZES  AND  GREAT  STORIES !   

BRING  A F RIEND  AND  CHECK  US OUT !  

COME  EARLY AND  ORDER  A  FABULOUS  MEAL  

Inside this issue:  

A $200 gift Certificate to Sea Level Scuba.  $5 per ticket.  You canôt 

win if you donôt play!  Only a few tickets remain!  
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Event  Time  
 Member's 

Cost                   

 Coordinator  

Phone # / E - mail   

DUDC Meeting   

Broken Barrel Tavern, Palm Bay  

Every 2nd Wednesday of the 

Month @ 7 pm  
 Free   Jeri Curley  jcurley@downunderdiveclub.com  

DUDC Board Meeting **Meeting place TBD  
Every 4th Monday of the Month 

@ 6:30 pm  
Free   Contact any Board Member to  Attend  

Blue Heron Bridge Dive  Any time the Tide is Right!  Free  Jeri Curley  jcurley@downunderdiveclub.com  

Blue Heron Bridge Night Dive  Contact Scott for parking pass  Free  Scott Newland  
Divecoordinator 

@downunderdiveclub.com  

Jupiter Dive Center  May 26 & May 28  $53  Jeri Curley  jcurley@downunderdiveclub.com  

Cancellation Policy for Club Sponsored Dives:    Deposits will be refunded with 2 weeks notice of  the scheduled event or with a 

paid replacement diver.  Refunds of money paid after the 2 week cancellation period is subject to board approval .  All requests for 

refunds after this period MUST be made in writing.  Money and deposits are refunded when dives are cancelled by the Charter o r D UDC.          

ALL DIVES MUST BE PAID PRIOR TO THE DAY OF THE DIVE.  NON - MEMBERS ADD $5.  

 (This calendar is tentative and subject to change.)      

We Support Our Local Dive Shops :  

Sea Level Scuba  

4155 Dow Rd Suite U  

Melbourne, FL. 32934  

(321)255 -1825  

 

 

 

Hattôs Diving Headquarters, Inc. 

2006 South Front Street  

Melbourne, Florida 32901  

(321) 723 -5932  

JND Scuba Center  

4651 Babcock Street NE  

Palm Bay, FL 32905  

(321) 723 -8888  

The Diver Down Flag  

Chapter 27 of the 2003  Florida Statutes:  

Any vessel other than a law enforcement or 

rescue vessel that approaches within 100 feet 

of a divers -down flag on a river, inlet, or navi-

gation channel, or within 300 feet of a divers -

down flag on waters other than a river, inlet, or 

navigation channel, must proceed no faster 

than is necessary to maintain headway and 

steerageway.  

Additionally, diver must remain within these 

specified distances of the dive flag when they 

are diving.  

DUES ARE DUE  

Donôt forget Club Dues are Due in February.  

Keep your membership current.  $25 for sin-

gle member and $35 for family membership.  

Ask about any discounts available.  
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http://www.sealevelscuba.com


 

 

   

The ñwarm water dive seasonò is upon us.  For those of us who 

dive year round this means that the 7mm wetsuit can be put 

away for another year.  It has been an amazing year so far.  I 

have two photos taken on club dives that were shortlisted on 

www.underwaterphotography.com   (http://

www.underwaterphotography.com/photo -contest/default.aspx?

MID=31171) .   

The octopi are back in full force at Blue Heron Bridge.  I was 

taking a photo of a pretty crab who seemed to be posing for me 

when I saw an eye pop up behind it.  OMG!  The octopus was 

eating the 

crab!  On the 

same dive, a 

little spotted 

moray thought Iôd be a great ledge to hide un-

der!  (Iôm used to spotted morays attacking 

the dome port of my camera housing, but this 

one ignored the camera and went straight un-

der me.)   The seahorses are coming back.  

Iôve seen orange, brown and pink ones these 

last few trips to BHB.   

I dove with Jupiter Dive Center for Karenôs 

birthday and we were surrounded by 10 or 

more sharks on Area 51 and Tunnels (each).  

Remember, you dive for free on your 

birthday at Jupiter Dive Center (JDC)!  

I will be setting up a couple of dives at 

JDC at the end of May to celebrate the 

momentous occasion that I am finally 

turning 30. Yes, I know it is hard to be-

lieve that I am that old, but it is hap-

pening!  I will be diving on Memorial 

Day which happens to be my birthday 

and I will set up a club dive for the Sat-

urday prior ðMay 26th.  I hope you can 

join me!  

Until Next time, Iôll See you Down 

Under!  

 ðJeri L. Curley, President  
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Presidentõs Message 
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Octopus  

Crab  

Photo by Jeri L. Curley  



Diving Time is Here Again  
By Terry Peterman 

     The heat of summer is already here and diving is creeping into every thought but 

before you head for the ocean itôs time to pull that gear out of the closet and give it the 

once over, maybe even twice over.  Our dive gear is made up of Rubber, Plastic, and 

Metal all of which is subject to oxidation and decay.  Unless your specially trained for it, 

your regulator should take a trip to the dive shop for service.  Remember your life quite 

literally depends on it.  Inspect the O rings in your tank valves for dry rot and check the inspection sticker and hydro to 

be sure your current.  If the air in your tank has been sitting there since September you might want to consider dump-

ing it and getting a fresh fill, stale air can give you a nasty headache.  Hook up your BC to a tank and regulator and fill 

it completely pull the dump valves to make sure the seats arenôt sticking and  listen for leaking air from anywhere, If 

your BC uses lead shot for ballast check to make sure it has not corroded into a giant lump ready to dissolve after you 

get into the water.  Check all the hoses for cracking activate both auto and oral inflators.  Check the quick disconnect 

for corrosion and clean with vinegar if necessary.  Look for fabric tears you may have missed during the last season 

and be sure your plastic buckles are not brittle and ready to break.  Likewise if the straps have gotten hard and difficult 

to use you may want to replace them.  Check the rubber on your mask, mask straps and fins for cracking.  Donôt forget 

the ones in your save a dive kit, check everything in your save a dive kit for rotting or expiration.  The national hurri-

cane center has predicted this year to be infrequent on hurricanes so lets make it frequent for diving, but first make 

sure your gear is ready.  See you at the Anchor. 

Trip log, Keys Trip  
3/23 - 25/2012  
By Scott Newland 

Team Members: John Dockendorf, Bob Jensen, Eric and Kan-
dee Coppala, Bob Wilson, Michelle Pearce (Bubble Watcher), 
and Scott Newland 

WOW what at trip! In 53 hours of a 3 day weekend we accumu-
lated about 6 hours of down time on 8 dives and drove 725 miles.  
It all started Friday 7:00 AM from West Melbourne, driving to Tavernier for the afternoon trip with Conch Republic 

Divers.  We dove Pickles Reef and Snapper Ledge.  The seas were 2 -
3 feet early in the afternoon, so there was some swell and visibility 
wasn't great, however the water was a warm 78 degrees and the 
scenery was good, including a medium size free swimming Moray 
eel. We were lucky; we talked to several divers who could not get 
out the previous several days due to high seas. Snappers Ledge was 
covered with grunts; you almost had to swat them out of the way, 
especially in the area of a real nice swim through. 

Friday and Saturday night accommodations were with Discount Di-
vers Bed and Breakfast in Marathon.  Saturday we woke up early 
and made our way to Deep Blue for four dives.  In the morning we 
shared the boat with snorkelers, so it was shallow dives on Coffins 
Patch and Donut Hole.  The visibility was less that perfect, but the 
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